
Twin City Area
Optimist Club

P.O. Box 475
​Festus, Missouri 63028

www.twincityoptimist.org
Follow us on Facebook

Affiliated with Optimist International
   Serving Youth and Community since 1919

July 2023 News
Making a Difference For Kids

Message From President Carroll Metzger

President's Letter

Mid-summer notes: As I reflect on the motivational speakers
and their stories that I heard at the Optimist International
Convention earlier this month (more about that at our July 27
evening meeting), I am struck by the truly inspirational
presentations we hear at our weekly meetings. Thanks to
Amy Baum, program chair, we have or will hear before fall,
programs from the Jefferson Foundation, Homeland Security
Investigations, our club’s history of giving to the Jefferson
College Foundation and two organizations which support
young women (homeless, foster and recovering from sex
trafficking) as well as providing access to period supplies and
personal items. I am inspired and motivated by these leaders
in Jefferson County who work tirelessly to improve the lives
of community members who need support and I hope you
are as well.

Thank you.

Carroll

July 2-5, 2023
​105th Annual Optimist International Convention

Five Twin City Area Optimist members attended the 105th Optimist International Convention
held in Arlington, Virginia on July 2-5, 2023. Attendees gathered for a time of motivation,
training, business, networking, and sightseeing.

Our very own Phyllis Neff graced the stage as the new Governor Elect for the East Missouri
Optimist (EMO) District.

Additional convention photos will be available soon through a separate Zone 10 newsletter.
Watch your email inbox after our Zone 10 meeting on Thursday July 27, 2023.

http://www.twincityoptimist.org


Pictured: Mary Hatfield, Kathy Todd, Club President Carroll Metzger, Jean Naeger, EMO
Governor Elect Phyllis Neff

No board meeting this month.
No July 6, 2023 meeting; taking a break for

4th of July Holiday.

July 13, 2023
Jefferson Foundation

Speaker: Missy Endres, Executive Vice President



Missy Endres, Executive Vice Present of the Jefferson Foundation, was our guest
speaker on July 13.

Jefferson Foundation is dedicated to providing support for charitable and educational
activities that promote individual and community health and well-being in Jefferson
County, Missouri.

Our club was fortunate to be awarded our first grant from the foundation back in May
2018. This past year we were awarded $5,500, an increase of $500 from previous years.

The much-needed grant is used to fund our Coats for Kids Program which the club has
supported for 25-30 years. This past winter season our club provided over 600 coats to
local schools, Head Start, and Homeless Youth Initiative. The program continues to
expand as need increases. Schools are now requesting hats and gloves be included with
the coats.

Our club is forever grateful for the support of the Jefferson Foundation.

To learn more about Jefferson Foundation visit: Jefferson Foundation (jfmo.org)

July 20, 2023
U.S. Department of Homeland Security
​Homeland Security Investigations
​Speaker: Special Agent Mark Kutrip

https://www.jfmo.org/


Special Agent Mark Kutrip of Homeland Security Investigations (HSI) gave an eye-opening
program during the club's July 20, 2023, weekly meeting.
HSI is the principal investigative arm of the U.S. Department of Homeland Security, responsible
for investigating transnational crime and threats, specifically those criminal organizations that
exploit the global infrastructure through which international trade, travel, and finance move.

For more information about HSI visit: Homeland Security Investigations | ICE

CLUB PROJECTS

Book Club
Below is Book Club reading list for the remaining Optimist year.
Each meeting will we discuss the previous month's book.

Nurses for Newborns

https://www.ice.gov/about-ice/homeland-security-investigations


Thanks to our members for their generous donations to Nurses for Newborns and to Karen
Huskey and Donna Long for collecting and delivering donations.

Thank you so much for
the donations in support
of the Nurses for
Newborns project! Donna
Long and I delivered a
large collection of items
needed for the 60ish
families serviced by
Nurses for Newborns in
southern Jefferson
County. Kate Seele,
Director of Special Events
& Volunteers, was
THRILLED and
GRATEFUL for the
heartfelt donation.
THANK YOU! 
 --Karen Huskey

Community Events/Projects



Please contact Katie Huck to volunteer to assist with this community event. Let's come out in full
force to support this first-time TCA family event.

Please contact Debbie Hogenmiller or Kirstie Zych to volunteer to take a shift. Donations will be
accepted at both Walmart doors. Remember to wear you Optimist shirts!



This is the second year our club has sponsored a Twin City Days bowling event. Debbie
Hogenmiller will need assistance with this project.

Fundraisers

Team up with fellow Optimists to fill unique bags for an Old Bags Auction funraiser. Let Barb
Schmidt know if you will be donating a bag/or contents. As she noted during July 20 meeting,
you do not have to be limited to purses; get creative!



Beth Watts is chairing this fundraiser and will be selling chances at meetings starting July 27,
2023.



Carol Schanz is chairing Mouse Race fundraiser. Invite your family and friends to join you for this
fun event. Please contact Carol to volunteer to work this event.

JOI Club
 

BB 5K Walk

Please visit TCA
website to download
registration and
waivers forms:

https://twincityoptim
ist.org/annual-bb-5k-
walk-1

https://twincityoptimist.org/annual-bb-5k-walk-1


Debbie Schumaker
JOI Adult Advisor

Carol Schanz
JOI Chair

Zone 10

Our club will host the next Zone 10 meeting during our regularly scheduled July evening meeting.
Please make every effort to attend to meet other district members in our zone. This will be the
time to put all the pieces together on how our club, zone, district, Optimist International work
together to provide service to our communities.



East Missouri Optimist District

Jean Naeger and Kirstie Zych will collect your peanut butter before the weekly meeting on
August 10 at Taytro's parking lot. If you are unable to attend this meeting, you can bring your
donation to the evening Zone 10 meeting on Thursday July 27.

All clubs in the East Missouri Optimist District are asked to contribute to this peanut butter drive
which benefits kids in our Jefferson County community. Cash donations also accepted.

SAVE THE DATES



Note upcoming events. To
assist with projects,
please contact Committee
Chair.

July 27 Evening meeting/Zone 10 Meeting - Chair Zone 10 Lt. Gov. Jean Naeger
August 2- Board Meeting - Chair Carroll Metzger
August 5 Family Time in the Park Event- Chair Katie Huck
August 10 Peanut Butter collection for East Missouri Optimist District Service Project -
benefiting Brenden's Friday Backpacks - Chair Jean Naeger
August 17 Old Bags Auction - Chair Barb Schmidt
August 26 Brenden's Friday Backpacks Community Food Drive - Co-Chairs Debbie
Hogenmiller and Kirstie Zych
August 31 Raffle drawing - Chair Beth Watts
September 8 Twin City Days Bowling Event-Chair Debbie Hogenmiller
September 16 Fall Fundraiser- Mouse Races - Chair Carol Schanz

Members meet every Thursday from Noon - 1 p.m. at
Taytro's. Please RSVP by 8:00 a.m. on Monday by
contacting Cathy Elliott.

The last Thursday of the month is an evening meeting
held at Poppy's Parlor. Meeting starts at 6:00 p.m. If you
would like to order food, please contact Phyllis Neff on
Monday prior to meeting.

Our Club will continue looking at the sunny side of
everything and being committed to bringing out the best
in our area youth.

Our VENMO account,
@TC-Optimist 2122,  can be
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used to make donations to our projects or
fundraisers. 

Please make sure to include your phone n umber and
a memo indicating what the donation is for.

2022-2024
Cathy Elliott
Katie Huck

Patty Meyer

​Keep current with club activities,

like us on Facebook, and

visit our website. ​

  

Visit our website

 

Twin City Area Optimist Club | P.O. Box 475, Festus, MO 63028

Unsubscribe twincityoptimist@gmail.com

Update Profile |Constant Contact Data Notice

Sent bytwincityoptimist@gmail.compowered by

Try email marketing for free today!

https://www.facebook.com/twincityoptimistclub/
http://www.twincityoptimist.org
https://www.constantcontact.com/legal/customer-contact-data-notice
mailto:twincityoptimist@gmail.com
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE

	Message From President Carroll Metzger
	July 2-5, 2023
	﻿105th Annual Optimist International Convention
	No board meeting this month.
	No July 6, 2023 meeting; taking a break for
	4th of July Holiday.
	July 13, 2023
	Jefferson Foundation
	Speaker: Missy Endres, Executive Vice President
	July 20, 2023
	U.S. Department of Homeland Security
	﻿Homeland Security Investigations
	﻿Speaker: Special Agent Mark Kutrip
	Nurses for Newborns
	Community Events/Projects
	Fundraisers
	BB 5K Walk

	Zone 10
	East Missouri Optimist District
	SAVE THE DATES

